EDWARD M. KENNEDY, MASSACHUSETTS
HOWARD M. METZENBAUM, OHIO
DENNIS DECONCINI, ARIZONA
PATRICK J. LEAHY, VERMONT
HOWELL HEFLIN, ALABAMA
PAUL SIMON, ILLINOIS
HERBERT KOHL, WISCONSIN
DIANNE FEINSTEIN, CALIFORNIA
CAROL MOSELEY, BRAUN, ILLINOIS

ORRIN G. HATCH, UTAH
STROM THURMOND, SOUTH CAROLINA
ALAN K. SIMPSON, WYOMING
CHARLES E. GRASSLEY, IOWA
ARLEN SPECTER, PENNSYLVANIA
HANK BROWN, COLORADO
WILLIAM S. COHEN, MAINE
LARRY PRESSLER, SOUTH DAKOTA

CYNTHIA C HOGAN, CHIEF COUNSEL CATHERINE M. RUSSELL, STAFF DIRECTOR MARK R. DISLER. MINORITY STAFF DIRECTOR SHARON PROST, MINORITY CHIEF COUNSEL

## United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6275

May 3, 1993

Ms. Elena Ruth Sassower Coordinator Ninth Judicial Committee Box 70 Gedney Station White Plains, New York 10605

Dear Ms. Sassower:

As Chief Nominations Counsel, I have taken it upon myself to respond to your telephone call on April 27, 1993. I understand that you have concerns regarding the nomination of Andrew O'Rourke as District Judge for the Southern District of New York.

Mr. O'Rourke is no longer before the Judiciary Committee. As all judicial nominations are made by the President, when President Clinton took office, former President Bush's judicial nominations were returned. President Clinton has not yet named any judicial nominees. Should President Clinton choose to nominate Mr. O'Rourke at some point in the future, you will be informed.

Sincerely,

Guy Molock, Jr. Chief Nominations Counsel

Ex"PP"